I am Secretary of my 35-unit co-op in Manhattan and would like to register the following objections concerning the impact the new property tax abatement/prevailing wage law on the building and its residents:

 

· The law will likely have a deleterious impact on residents reliant on fixed incomes, for whom maintenance increases can cause financial distress. If implemented, the new law would necessitate we increase our superintendent’s compensation by 58% (because of the cap on the supplement benefit portion) or lose our tax abatement.  Such an increase in maintenance would pose an undue hardship on those residents.  

· Property taxes on co-ops are determined by rent charged on comparable apartments and rents have increased significantly over the last year. Thus, this will likely result in a higher real estate tax assessment.  Real estate taxes are our largest budget item, and in the past we have increased maintenance to cover the increase and this could be true in the 2021/2022 fiscal year.  

· The prevailing wage appears to be the same as the union wage. However, this is flawed because union members pay dues, a portion of their health insurance premium, and transportation costs which our employee does not.

· Our employee is not an “at-will” employee because he is covered by an employment agreement, which prohibits his firing without cause and lays out the procedure that must be taken if his work is not satisfactory.

 

Thank you, 

Marshall Steeves, Secretary
55 East Owners Corp.
(646) 784-2665
marshall_steeves@hotmail.com
